
Tempe Downtown Refresh – Construc�on Begins at the  
Mill Ave / University Dr Intersec�on in Early April 
 

Work is scheduled to begin in early April 2024 for Tempe’s 
Downtown Refresh Project, which will construct improve-
ments to enhance the Mill Avenue Streetscape from 
University to Rio Salado.  The project includes sidewalk 
and ADA improvements providing more public space, with 
a new plan�ng scheme incorpora�ng sustainable prac�ces 
(such as water harves�ng), infrastructure upgrades to 
electric and irriga�on, shade structures to supplement 
natural shade, new ligh�ng, and integra�ng art into Tempe’s 
popular downtown area.  
 

The project will be constructed in mul�ple phases with Phase 1 
focusing on improvements to the Mill Ave/University Dr 
intersec�on, and Phase 2 focusing on improvements to Mill 
Ave between University Dr and 5th St. 
 

Work at the Mill Ave/University Dr intersec�on is scheduled to 
begin in early April with lane restric�ons and turn restric�ons in place, as needed, to maintain a safe 
work zone and access to businesses. Work at the Mill Ave/ University Dr intersec�on is expected to 
be complete in August 2024.  
 

Following intersec�on work, 
scheduled for August 2024, primary 
work will begin on both sides of Mill 
Ave, in block segments, beginning in 
the segment from 5th St to 6th St, 
and moving by block in a southerly 
direc�on toward University Dr.  
 

Access will be maintained for 
pedestrians, vehicles, and 
downtown visitors, with 
improvements to Mill Ave, from     
5th St to University Dr expected to 
be complete in early 2026. 
 

The project team is coordina�ng these efforts to accommodate Mill Avenue planned events and 
Valley Metro schedules. During construc�on, access to businesses will be maintained so please 
con�nue to patronize your Mill Avenue businesses and watch our progress!  
 

Project informa�on: tempe.gov/DowntownTempeRefresh       
 

Construc�on Project Hotline: 480-898-4100 


